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News from the Principalé. 
 

 

There is always cause for celebration at Rushworth P -12 College and the first few weeks of term have provided 

us with several opportunities to celebrate the work of our students.  

 

During Week 1 of the term ôHigh School Spooficalõ hit the stage in the stadium and entertained local schools, 

community members, parents and students.   On behalf of the College community I would like to thank the cast 

and crew for the time and effort they put into bringing this production to life.   Iõd also like to extend a thank 

you on behalf of the students involved and the College to Mrs. Debra Leach for her coordination, hard work and 

effort in bringing this production to life, thank you Debra.  

 

Our Design Technology and Studio Arts students have produced some outstanding pieces of work that are now 

on display in the main hall.   The quality of these works is fantastic and I congratulate all of these students on 

the time, effort and creative energy that has been put into producing the work, well done.  

 

End of Year for VCE students  

The year is rapidly drawing to a close for Year 11 & 12 students with the last day of classes for Year 12  

students held on Wednesday 26 th  October.  

On behalf of our College community I wish all of our 2011 Year 12 students every success with the upcoming 

exams, it really is a chance to showcase your achievements and the hard work you have completed throughout 

the year.   The first exam for most students (English) takes place on November 3. The full Year 12 exam  

timetable can be found at www.vcaa.vic.edu.au    
I encourage VCE students to take advantage of the extra assistance available from their class teachers during 

the study and exam period.  

 

Yesterday afternoon we held our graduation assembly for our Year 12 students and this was a wonderful  

occasion for our students, staff and parents to congratulate our Year 12õs on their achievements.  There will be 

a further celebration tonight with the Year 12 Graduation evening and we look forward to celebrating our  

studentõs achievements with their families throughout the night. 

 

Student Learning  

As part of our recent school review we worked with an external consultant to establish some clear student 

learning goals for the years ahead, 2012 ð 2015.  As a College we will be working towards achieving these goals 

and meeting the targets we have set in regards to student learning.   Our goals are:  

 

òTo foster the achievements of high quality educational outcomes for all studentsó 

and 

òTo develop curious learners who are literate, numerate and creativeó 

 

Over the coming weeks I will share with you some of the strategies that we will put in place next year in our 

journey to make these goals a reality.   We have recently ordered 85 Netbook computers to support our students 

with their learning and will be looking at how we can harness these learning tools to support our Year 5 ð 12 

students with 1 to 1 computer technology in 2012 and beyond.  

 

An important step in focusing on student learning is ensuring we have the conditions right for learning.   We 

are currently working on getting these conditions right and this includes reinforcing with students that mobile 

phones and mp3 players are not required in classrooms.   Students found using mobile phones, mp3 players, 

iPods or any such device in the classroom will be asked by teachers to put it away.   If the student needs to be 

asked again the teacher will ask for the device which will be labelled and left at the front office for collection 

after school.   A second such infringement will involve the device being returned at the conclusion of the  

following day.   We ask for parental support in this matter as we want to make the most of the valuable  

learning time available each day.  

 
 
 
 
Bradley Moyle 
Principal 

http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au
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School Start Bonus 2012 
 
 

The School Start Bonus is provided by the Victorian Government to assist low-income families with the costs  
associated with their child starting Prep or Year 7 at a government or non-government school. 
If you hold a valid Health Care Card, Pension Card or are a foster parent, and you have a child starting Prep or Year 
7, you may be eligible to receive this one-off $300 payment. The School Start Bonus is separate, and additional to 
the Education Maintenance Allowance (EMA). 
How to Apply: Please contact the College for an application form for the School Start  
Bonus and return by the closing date. 
Closing Date: Parents/guardians with Prep or Year 7 children commencing in 2012 need to lodge an School Start 
Bonus form before 15th December 2011. For late enrolments, applications will be accepted up until 29th February 
2012. For more information about the School Start Bonus and the EMA, visit:  
www.education.vic.gov.au/aboutschool/financial/ 
 
Please contact 
Christine or Julie 
Rushworth P-12 College 
Phone: 03 58561230 

Please read this 

it may concern 

your child  

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !tΩ{ 5Ŝǎƪ 

It is that time of year when Yr 12 students are suddenly realising that school is nearly over. On Thursday 27th October we will 
be farewelling our Yr 12 students at an Assembly in the Stadium at 2.00pm. All parents are invited to come along. Also, we 
invite parents to come into the College Hall to have a look at the exhibition of products the Yr 12 Design Tech and Studio Art 
students have produced this year as work requirements ς there are some wonderful pieces in the collection that will be going 
home later in the year. 
On behalf of other Yr 12 teachers, I wish the students all the best for the coming exams and urge them to put the effort into 
studying over these last few days and weeks to give themselves the best possible preparation for the exams. 
 
Graduation Dinner will be on Friday 28th October in Bendigo at the All Seasons and I am sure that all will have a wonderful 
time. Thank you to Debra Leach and Kerrie Raglus for their efforts in planning this important event on the College calendar. 
As one group of students prepare to finish the year, another group are being groomed to step up into the role of School  
Captains. Thank you to Milli Rathjen and Taswell Pain, along with Kaity Osterlund and Paul Morgan, for their work this year as 
our school captains. In 2012 our School Captains will be Georgia Horsley, Rhylie Stockdale, Jake Thompson and Lachy West. We 
look forward to seeing their efforts and contributions to the College next year. 
 
MOBILE PHONES AND IPODS: 
Students and parents are reminded that, although students are permitted to bring these items to school, they are NOT  
ǇŜǊƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘƛƳŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƴƻǘ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǊ {a{ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘƻƴŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘƛƳŜ ς use of the 
phone will result in confiscation. Repeat offences of breaching this school rule will mean the phone is not returned to students 
as promptly or parents may be asked to collect the phone themselves on behalf of their child. 
 
EARLY COMMENCEMENT FOR VCE: 
Getting a good start on the school year for VCE is very important and it has become a common practice for schools to promote 
students into their next year level for a period of time to get a feel for the work and to get starting on the work details. Our 
current Yr 10 students will have and early commencement week beginning on Monday November 21st when they will begin 
work for 2012 in each of their subjects. Current Yr 10 students will have early commencement week beginning on Monday 5th 
December.  Parents please note that all students are required at school at these times. 
 
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR 2011 
DEECD dates for last day at school for particular age groups are as follows. 
Yr 11 Students ς Friday 2nd December  ( Yr 11 Surf Camp is the previous week) 
Yr 10 Students ς Friday 9th December ( Written parent permission stating that the student has suitable employment is required 
by the college and Education Department) 
Yrs Prep- 9 Students ς Thursday 22nd December 

 

Sharon Cresswell 

Assistant Principal 



 

 

 

Billabong Ranch  

 
On the 11th of October Grade 2,3,4 went on a camp to Billabong Ranch in Echuca.  
We did Archery, Rock-climbing, Paddleboats, Horse grooming and a Night walk. The people that came are 
Corey, Matt, Beth, Dan, Me, Emily, Mackinley, Declan. My favourite part on camp was Paddleboats.  By 
Jake  

 

On Camp I enjoyed the Horse grooming. Isabelle and I were grooming a brown horse called Ruby. I led 
her out to the arena where we groomed Ruby. It was fun in  our cabin, I had Beth, Isabelle and Mackinley 
in my cabin. 
In the morning we had our breakfast then brushed our teeth after and after that we did some games then 
we had afternoon tea. The next morning we had breakfast then played Indigenous games then went 
home.  By Emily 
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